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THE PARLIAMENT OF THE REPUBLIC OF F1J1

MIMS Written Questions

Can the Minister update Parliament on the progress of construction,
rehabilitation and repair of the Serua landing and the Lomaloma jetty?

Serua landing is currently serviceable and the last maintenance Wwas
undertaken in July 2020. Currently, there is no plan to further upgrade this
Jetty.

The Lomaloma Jetty is in the design stage of the jetties replacement
program. The progress has been delayed due to COVID 19 restrictions as
the design engineers are from Australia. The investigation works will
recommence by May 2022 and the full design is expected to be ready for
construction in December 2022. The construction is planned for
commencement by March 2024 and this is dependent on the available
budget.

Currently the jetty is only suitable for side berthing and maintenance works
is being designed to prolong the service life of the Jetty by 5 years.



